




Approved by the Commissioners,  July 24, 2009

MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERSHIP

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

MAY 23, 2009

CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH

ATTENDING (Commissioners):

Larry Bresina, Herschel Brown; Joe Errigo; Tom Mears; Tom O’Hern; Carol Vantine

ABSENT (Commissioners):

Doug Rouzer

Approximately 27 members (not including commissioners) were present at the meeting and signed the attendance sheet.

The meeting was called to order by Carol Vantine, Chair, at 9:00 AM.

Joe Errigo, Secretary, presented the Minutes of the August 30, 2008 Annual Meeting, highlighting the actions by the membership on that date. The members unanimously approved the 8-30-08 Annual Meeting Minutes as submitted.

Lou Fornetti, 2008 Audit Committee Chair, presented a summary of the recently completed audit for 2008, stating that the committee finds the financial records to be in good order and that all monies represented in the 2008 financial report are accounted for.

The Commissioners accepted the audit report at its regular meeting on May 8.  The Members unanimously accepted the 2008 Audit Report as presented by Mr. Fornetti.

The 2008 Audit Committee included Lou Fornetti, Kay McDonough and Dawn Oberle.

Tom O’Hern presented the Financial Report for the period ending May 21, 2009.  Total Income for the period is $20,469.44, with Total Expense of $12,474.74.  The projected Carry Forward to 2010 is $7,994.70.  Mr. O’Hern and Chair Vantine emphasized the importance of having a cash balance if we receive the Lake Protection Grant because of the timing for reimbursement of expenses.  The Members unanimously accepted the Financial Report as presented.

Carol Vantine reported on the Fish Stocking program. Our current year budget includes $1,000 for fish stocking (fingerlings), however the DNR has asked us to wait until the state determines the impact of its stocking program for larger fish.  Pending the recommendation of the DNR, we will consider including funds for a fish stocking program in the 2010 budget.

Barry Kuenkel, Chief of the Cumberland Fire District gave an informative presentation on fire safety and answered questions from the members.  Chief Kuenkel noted the special problems presented by fire emergencies 10 to 13 miles from their station in Cumberland.  
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Chief Kuenkel provided the following recommendations on how to protect your family and property from fire dangers:

(1) Get everyone out.  Have an escape plan, including a place to meet to assure that everyone is accounted for.

(2) Invest in top quality smoke alarms and make sure they’re working.

(3) Invest in portable fire extinguishers.

(4) Evaluate your driveway to assure that the Fire District’s equipment can have access to your home and outbuildings. This can affect your insurance rates.

(5) If you have a fire, close all doors and windows where the fire is located to deprive the fire of needed oxygen.

The Chief discussed the need for dry hydrants which allow the fire district to draw water from the lake as needed, including during the winter months.  The fire district has identified two locations for dry hydrants, one at the North end of Pipe Lake, near the boat landing, and one at the Southwest corner of Pipe Lake.

The Members unanimously approved a motion stating that the Pipe Lakes Protection and Rehabilitation District supports and encourages the installation of two dry hydrants at locations recommended by the Cumberland Fire District.  Chair Vantine will send a letter to the Township at the earliest possible date requesting their approval of this installation.

The Membership gave an enthusiastic thank you to Chief Kuenkel and his deputy for an excellent presentation and discussion. 

Carol Vantine provided an update on upcoming social and educational events:

Joan Billig will provide leadership for this year’s Boat Parade on July 4 (rain date July 5).

Chris Morton will lead organizing efforts for the Annual Picnic on Saturday, August 22.

Kent Wilson is the key contact person for Boat Safety Education Courses on June 13 / 14.

Register with Kent at 651 698 8494

Lake Friendly Landscaping Workshops will be held on June 26 (rain gardens), July 10 (native plants), and August 7 (design and tour) at Balsam Lake.  The $10 charge for each workshop will be reimbursed if we receive the Lake Protection Grant. Contact Harmony Environmental at 715 268 9992.

Tom O’Hern is organizing a garage sale for the weekend after the 4th of July. Contact Tom at 822 4443.
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Carol Vantine presented a sheet summarizing the Lake District’s Core Services,

the Impact of Volunteers, the Impact of Receiving the Lake Protection Grant and our focus if we do not receive the grant.   Ms. Vantine noted that the Owner Survey provided very convincing evidence to the county and the state regarding our grant request.  We will be notified of the state’s decision on the grant by the end of July.

There was a considerable amount of discussion about the need for volunteers to support all of the District’s initiatives, including Core Services.  Larry Bresina provided an example of the kind of volunteer commitment needed to monitor lakes and streams (about 3 hours every two weeks).  Currently, there is a team of four individuals doing the monitoring (Larry Bresina, Dick Hollar, Mark Knutson and Dan Paulson).  More are needed to assure the continuation of this important work.

Carol Vantine reported on recent vandalism to the sign at the Boat Landing.  Efforts are underway to repair the damage.

Tom Mears will be contacting selected property owners about tree falls that can create fish spawning areas. Priority will be given to those who identified this strategy on the Owner Survey.

Ron Vantine mentioned the extraordinary, behind the scenes, work of Larry Bresina, in planning, preparing and submitting the Lake Protection Grant application.  This has required hundreds of hours of volunteer time, and Larry has done the lion’s share of the work to make this possible.  The Membership unanimously approved the following motion:
              The Pipe Lakes Protection and Rehabilitation District recognizes and

              applauds the extraordinary contributions of Larry Bresina to the 

              improvement of the quality of our lakes over these many years, and

              his strong leadership on the planning, preparation and submission of the

              recent Lake Protection Grant application.

Carol Vantine asked for volunteers to serve on this year’s Nominating Committee. Two board terms will expire at the Annual Meeting in September of 2009 (Vantine and Bresina).  Nominating Committee members cannot currently serve as a Commissioner.

Herschel Brown gave a brief report from Polk County.  He noted significant disagreements among county commissioners on how to deal with budget deficits, department mergers, and expense reductions.  He invited members to contact him if they had any suggestions or recommendations on how to deal with the challenges facing the county, local townships and lake districts.
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Cecilia Johnson reported on her ongoing dispute with the DNR about the lake level previously established by that agency.  The Township has not acted on the lake level directive issued by the DNR.  Ms. Johnson reported that DNR representatives are now saying that the agency will take no further action without proof that a negative environmental impact was caused by the unauthorized lowering of the culvert at the South end of Pipe Lake.  Ms. Johnson said she is consulting with an attorney on possible next steps, and will keep District Commissioners informed of any new developments.

Carol Vantine reported on the request for a Tourist Rooming House permit at 2161 E. Pipe Lake Lane, Lot 7.  Ms. Vantine summarized some of the regulations that are part of the permit approval, and noted that the District will make the owner’s phone number available as necessary.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:03 AM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Errigo,  Secretary

